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Message from your Chairman
Good day, All
Firstly, on behalf of us all, a warm welcome goes to John Miller, who has joined our ranks.
This is a shorter newsletter this month as we are in a quiet period following the end of the lawn bowls season, although petanque and our indoor activities will, I am sure, give us news throughout the winter.
Di Holman and I attended Mike Perks funeral last week – as a former mayor and armed forces veteran he had a great send off with the British Legion flagbearers leading the way. Sadly, we lost another former club member last week - Don MacCellen. He was instrumental in getting WBC established on our present site, running the gaunlet of Harborough Council and the legal issues on our behalf.
I hope that you all steer clear of all the winter bugs and look forward to seeing you at one or more of our events - take care and see you soon.
Kindest regards,
Simon

Committee news
Following our committee meeting on the 17th, here are a few messages for you:
1. Bowls Leicester are implementing a new competition entry & results scheme via their portal. As a result, initial entries must be done by our Treasurer or Secretary.
1. The changing rooms have been partially cleared with a host of woods still to be removed from the men’s room. (They are very old so if anybody has any artistic designs to put forward for their use, please let us know.)
1. There are 23 lockers in the men’s changing room with just numbers 11, 14 and 21 already reserved. If you would like to use one, after we have refurbished/decorated, please let Simon know so that he can allocate one to you – before you put a padlock on!
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1. New medical emergency supplies are now in place as advised by Whatsapp but to just clarify their usage – creams, pills and potions are to be self-administered or at least, ‘with patient’s permission’.
1. As advised previously, the Club’s operational costs continue to escalate and an increase in the annual membership fees is inevitable. It remains the committee’s intention to keep our fees low and certainly very competitive when compared with other clubs in the county, some of which are already charging over the £100 mark for 2023.
1. With a greater offering of activities within the club, we need to review the club’s constitution so that it is fully inclusive. If any member wishes to be part of that review, please let your Secretary know before our next meeting.
1. The Committee are exploring a number of capital projects which affect our bank balance. Some are cosmetic like the front gravelled edge by our fence which looks awful and unattractive. For this we are seeking sponsorship to cover at least part of the cost, so an approach has been made to see if a garden centre would help with suitable plants, etc in return for an advert. However, some are essential like making safe our tree line on the main road/footpath, providing a safer exit from the clubhouse without using the fire exit and updating the external lighting.
1. Please don’t forget that during the winter, if you hold any event in the clubhouse, you are responsible for the subsequent cleaning and removal of rubbish.
1. The first ‘paid for’ advert appeared in this month’s Lutterworth & District Journal along with free line ads in the Gilmorton News and the Swift Flash. We are also using FaceBook extensively and keeping our website up to date.
1. The AGM is fast approaching and there are still vacancies to be filled for next season’s activities. Your involvement is needed and your secretary can give you a heads up on what is involved. The Club needs you!
1. We hope to redecorate the home changing rooms over the course of the winter so if you are a dab hand with roller and/or brush, watch out for a WhatsApp call to lend a hand.
1. Nigel still has club shirts to sell if you haven’t got one yet – it must be time for us to set up a member’s photo session early in 2024 to add to our clubhouse photos so make sure a shirt is on your Christmas present list!
1. The format of future committee meetings will change as the member’s forum has not been utilised at all this year.
1. The next committee meeting will be on the 14th of November at 7pm in the clubhouse, all welcome.
	
	


The Green, Clubhouse and surrounds
Many thanks to all those who volunteered to help the ‘green team’ to put the green top bed (apologies to Jason as he missed the team photo below below). Hopefully the days of hard graft will be rewarded come next spring, especially as the ‘green team’ continue to tend and care for the young shoots of new grass growth.
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[bookmark: _Hlk148517131]We are still waiting for a few pétanque players to come forward to help maintain the terrain surrounds and on the bowling side, we have a couple of border spaces up for grabs around the green. Now is the time to start so please contact Simon or Nigel if you can help.

Competitions
Nothing new to report pending future short mat and pétanque competitions.
 
Rugby World Cup Draw
Now it is serious!
	
	Argentina
	(Teresa)
	v.
	New Zealand
	(Marion)
	On Friday 20th at 8pm

	
	England
	(Natalie)
	v.
	South Africa
	(Henry)
	On Saturday 21st at 8pm

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Pétanque 
Further success has been achieved and we are still only in our first season of serious competition.
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Congratulations go to Natalie and Jo who were runners up in Silver Competition in the Whitnash Ladies Doubles competition, losing narrowly in the final by 10 to 13. Our other pairing of Lisa and Marion did us proud too, winning 3 out of their four games in the morning. One could say that the rookies excelled under the guidance of Natalie and Lisa but well done to all four.
The regular, two-hour friendly roll ups through the winter on Thursdays and Sundays at 10 a.m. have started at 10 a.m. so do join the hearty souls who have already attended. Just turn up and play!
With our ambition to increase the number of teams entering the Leicestershire pétanque leagues next summer, anybody interested in representing the club should make themselves known to Natalie Ward in the first instance.  
Lastly, don’t forget the ‘Fur & Feather’ charity event in December – there is time still to enter or at least, put it in the diary to come along and support.

Social & other news
The Bonus Ball Update
Harry sends his apologies for this edition but he has had others matters to concentrate on so from the scoreboard I can report that 11, 19, 22, 29, 36 & 55 are potential winning numbers for those who require just one number to win although 29 would result in a shared prize. Incredibly everyone has had at least one number come up so there is still a chance for all. Keep watching!
Bingo
Dates for the remainder of 2023 are shown below. Get the Christmas Bumper date in your home diary now as it will be great fun for all. Raffle prize donations most welcome to Jo. (contact phone: 07980 464917; email: jowarren15@hotmail.co.uk)
Short Mat Bowling
Now in full swing each Wednesday evening so if you haven’t had a go, just turn up with your woods and bowls shoes and play. Feel free to bring along friends and family who might want to have a go; it’s £3 per person including a drink and cake. This week’s gathering saw Jill B contribute again to the charity fund whilst my dismal attempts at keeping the woods on the mat made for great hilarity.
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Quiz Night
TIME TO BOOK YOUR TABLE! Our first quiz night will take place on November 3rd, gathering at 7pm for a 7:30 start. We still need a few more to join in to make the night a success. The bar will be open – bring your own nibbles. Teams can be any number of players from 2 to 6. Remember to bring a pen!   Cost £2.50 per person. Phone Teresa on 01455 209358 to reserve a table. 

Games Night
Our first games night is scheduled for this Saturday. My team is one short due to a last week drop out. If you are available and wish to join in the fun, please contact Simon on 07895539945. For future events, we can now offer ‘target putting’ as a new game.
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In-door bowls
Has started and continues throughout the winter at Thornfield Bowls Club, Rugby. The sessions are every Tuesday at 2pm so I you want to have a go, please contact Ette Fairbrother on 01455 554207 or via WhatsApp beforehand. Eight players played this week, so it is popular,
Greyhound Racing
Despite the horse racing track closing, Towcester are still offering dog racing on a regular basis. If it appeals, we might be able to organise a social trip there. Attached are two recent adverts:
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Let me know if it appeals.
Football Fantasy League
The current standings are:
	Rank
	Team & Manager
	This week 
	TOTAL

	1
	Robandjo United
Simon Burgess
	69
	433

	2
	Alfie's Grandads
Brian Smith
	35
	395

	3
	goatedteam
TILLY THOMPSON
	32
	344



Dates for your diary
· October 21st, first indoor games night, hosted by Barry Davies 7:00 pm for 7.30 pm start (raffle prizes appreciated!) EARLIER THAN ANNOUNCED PREVIOUSLY
· October 27th, Bingo, 6:30pm for a 7:30pm start
· November 10th, Bingo, 6:30pm for a 7:30pm start
· November, 3rd, Quiz night, 7:00pm for 7:30pm start
· November 16th, private function in the clubhouse from 6pm
· November 24th, Bingo, 6.30pm for a 7.30pm start
· November 26th, Trophy Presentations & AGM, 10 for 10:30 start.
· December 1st, Bingo, 6.30pm for a 7.30pm start
· December 7th, private function in the clubhouse from 6pm
· December 15th, Bumper Christmas Bingo, 6:30pm for a 7:30pm start
· December 17th, Fur & Feather pétanque charity event
· December 17th, from 4 pm
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For Sale/Wanted
	Offered by Mrs Perks with money going to a charity of her choice.
	As new lawn bowls measure; £8 ono
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	Contact: Simon Burgess

	Offered by Mrs Wood with money going to club funds
	Men’s bowls shoes, Size 11, as new apart from name inside.
£30 new on Ebay.
Best offer wins!
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	Contact: Simon Burgess

	Offered by Mrs Perks with money going to a charity of her choice.
	Taylor Lazer Size 3 bowls; ideal for indoor use; stamped 18.
In good condition as used latterly at Thornfield indoors.
Can be tried.
Best offer over £100 wins!
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	Contact: Simon Burgess

	Offered by Mrs Perks with money going to a charity of her choice.
	As new, Crown King, Men’s bowls shoes, Size 8.
£32 when new.
Best offer wins!
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	Contact: Simon Burgess



And finally, some autumnal humour (?) for you!
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Don’t forget – birthdays, anniversaries and general contributions for inclusion in the next newsletter to me please, via email on sburgess52@hotmail.co.uk
For the Christmas newsletter, I will be publishing Christmas greetings should you want to send any!
Best regards
Simon
https://www.hugofox.com/community/wycliffe-bowls-club-15034/home/	             
https://en-gb.facebook.com › Places › Lutterworth › Sports club
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Legend says the husband was waiting
in the car for his wife to get read
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Wales is now the
only country in
the world where
you can get
done for kerb
crawling and
speeding both at
the same time!
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Breaking News!

The UK Health Minister
has announced that due
to the new Indian Covid
Variant ....Vindaflu,
people will now be
offered the Punjab.
Please take this variant
very seriously, My
neighbour caught it, and
has been in a Korma for a
week, sadly he only just
buried his Naan, who had
adodgy Tikka. And as
only five were allowed to
attend the funeral, it led
to a right Arji Bhaaji
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